
The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on November 19, 2015.                                                            

Present were Mr. Bias, Mr. Pooch and Mr. Riesterer.                                                                                                          

Mr. Riesterer moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the minutes from the November 5 2015 

meeting.  Vote:  all ayes.                                                                                                                                                              

Mr. Riesterer moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve and sign warrants #14676-14716 and direct 

deposits that were presented for payment.  Vote: all ayes.                                                                                                                         

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to accept the financial reports that were submitted by the 

Fiscal Officer.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Mr. Jim Neill gave a Road/Cemetery report.  Jim gave an update on projects they are doing. 

Mr. Riesterer moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to purchase a bronze plaque for the scattering garden 

from Cold Spring Granite.  Vote:  all ayes. 

Mr. Keith Kreager was at the meeting.  Mr. Kreager is a Crystal Rock resident and also our Rural Water 

representative. 

Chief Johnson gave a Fire Department report.                                                                                                                   

Chief said he applied for the radio rebate of approximately $2900.                                                                                   

Chief mentioned that the Village plans to purchase 4 portable radios and misc. equipment from our 

surplus.  The Buckeye phone bill was discussed.  Chief said he checked into it and it should be lower 

after they update it.                                                                                                                                                                   

Chief Johnson mentioned that we currently have 9 applicants for the full time position.  He hopes to 

start interviews the week of December 7, 2015.   

The Trustees discussed the employees Christmas lunch and decided to have it on December 22, 2015. 

The Erie County Township Assoc will have their dinner on December 10, 2015.  A judge will be there to 

install newly elected officials. 

Mr. Riesterer moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to adjourn.  Vote:  all ayes.                                                                                     

The meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m. 

 

      


